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What an exhilarating, amazing and inspirational week we have had in Rotary. 
The inaugural Art Show is over and the congratulations from artists, sponsors and visitors has 
been awesome. 
 
Congratulations to the award winnersðand to everyone who 
submitted an artwork.  The quality was just fantastic, and I wish  
I had more walls and $ to collect some more. 
 
Our team of Rotarians and volunteers have worked tirelessly 
 to make this event happen and they cannot be thanked  
enough for their efforts and commitment. 
 
Our sponsors have helped make the show a success and  
have connected with community. 
 
An analysis of the showðpreparation, planning, implementation, 
processes and results will take place next week after our usual meeting.   
Anyone with feedback is asked to email Anne McMahon by Tuesday afternoon. 
 
Our next meeting Wednesday October 16th will have a brief  report of the show but will also 
be our Mad Hat Day fundraiser for Lift the Lid/Mental Health Research for Australian Rotary 
Health.  Please wear a crazy hat and bring a friend as well to join in and hear about some of 
ARHôs work. 
 
 
 
 
 
Lesley McCarthy  
President 2018-2020 
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Meeting Report Wednesday October 2nd 
 
We met at the Kensington Town Hall in preparation for the Art Show.   
Thanks to Alan & Marg Bruno for organising breakfast for us. 
 
Anne Heyes showed the Moonee Valley Leader newspaper article featuring the Art Show and our team 
dressed in schoolgirl dresses promoting One Girl.  Great work John Heyes and Jesse Birch! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lesley advised we had 4 successful candidates for NYSF {all subsidised by the Toyota Foundation and the 
Federal Government STEM grants}.  We also have Zoe Borghouts and Maddi Collis attending RYLA.   
She also advised that through the MVCC International Women's Day breakfast, MAC have asked Betty, a 
friend of Anne Heyes, to be the guest speaker at their Awards Night in December. 
 
Peter Cribb reported that he is meeting with PDG Senake Ameresnghe next week.  Senake is in Melbourne as 
his wife has just had a knee replacement.  The current container now has 8 playgrounds in it after Sam collect-
ed the latest from PEGS last week.  There is one to come and then the container will ship this month. Another 
playground is on its way to East Timor.   There are now over 30 clubs involved. 
Lesley has applied for RORP to become a District Endorsed Project which will gain more exposure and hope-
fully assistance.  Lyn continues to do all the coding and plan development and rally needs support. 
There is also a potential storage site in the future. 
Matiu is also going to explore using some of the RMIT students for internships to assist. 
 
Matiu Bush was pleased to announce that storage for the TrioBike has been obtained at Gregory Lodge.  They 
will also  manage rides and riders once the safe riding route has been finalised. 
 
Anne McMahon then reported over 350 works had bee  entered through Gallery 247 and more from local artists 
and schools.  Assistance is needed today through Friday for receiving art, hanging and sorting, paperwork etc.  
Then Saturday and Sunday on the door and monitoring  visitors and crafty kids activities. 
And on Monday for pull down, return of art works and equipment. 
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Allan Bruno advised that the Christmas Functionða joint event with the Fit4 Use and Flemington op Shop  
volunteers and members will be at Monte Villas Receptions, Old Geelong Rod Hoppers Crossing on Sunday 
1st December. 
This will be the final event at the centre as it is being demolished to make way for road upgrades. 
More info to follow. 
 
Rachel Sumich shared flyers for the forthcoming Retro Girls events at 18 Anthony Street. 
She is offering a discount to Flem-Ken Rotarians and partners.  Anne Heyes will be Front of House on  
November 17th. 
She and Sandee have a very busy schedule these coming 
weeks for the Seniors Festival. 
 
Tue 19th Nov 2019, Melbourne Cup Show!  
Kensington Neighbourhood Centre, 18 Anthony st, Kensington.  
Doors open : 12noon, lunch 12.30pm, show 1pm - with interval, 
ends 2.30pm. Tickets; carers free, kids $5, Adult $25. Includes 
lunch, dessert, tea & coffee, the show.  
Must book, ph: Retro San dee on 0414 996 604. 
 
Tue 17th Dec 2019, Rock & Roll Xmas Show!  
Kensington Neighbourhood Centre, 18 Anthony st, Kensington. 
Must Book. 
 
 

 
 
 
OCTOBER BLUE MOON 
 
Bring your partners ands friends for a night of fun and hilarity as we join our bowllng and croquet 
stars, Geoff & Dulcie at Maribyrnong Park for the annual ball and mallet challenge. 
 
As per last year, we will be treated to a BBQ and salad meal and all the fun of Barefoot Bowls or  
Croquet {or both} with the stars. 
 
6.30pm at Maribyrnong Park Bowling Club,  195 Holmes Road, Moonee Ponds. 
$20 pp drinks at bar prices.   
 
RSVP to  Geoff Cawsey 0411 629 169 or 376 5810 or Dulcie.heard@live.com.au  for catering. 
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The Art Show 
 
The Gala Opening on Friday evening was a fun filled and exciting evening.  The Art Show was formally 
opened by Past District Governor Julie Mason, our art Show Patron.  Julie spoke of the connection to 
community shown through the show and how in this Rotary year when the theme is Rotary Connects 
the World, this event is a true indication of our community 
connections.  She then cut the ribbon to applause. 
 
President Lesley McCarthy gave an acknowledgement to 
Country and welcomed all, thanking our sponsors, and  
acknowledging special guests Adam Bandt MLA Danny  
Pearson MP, Nicole Marshall, Dani Angelico Principal of 
Mount Alexander College, Ian & Ann Ada and Cr Phillip Lie Lu 
from the City of Melbourne. 
 
Lesley also paid tribute to Simon Peterson and staff from  
Pepper Café who were providing the catering, and the  
wonderful students from MAC volunteering as wait staff  
tonight: Haniyah Abdou Said, Alex Langley and Ella and Jacinta Klassen. 
 
She then invited Art Show leaders Anne McMahon and Anne Heyes to the stage to announce the prize 
winners.    Anne mentioned and thanked the judges and welcomed Ruth and Vincenza to the podium 
to assist. 

Anne Heyes and Bec Yandell were  
running the One Girl raffle, Allan and 
Anne were encouraging people to bid for 
the Silent Auction, and meanwhile we 
were entertained by the melodical Tim 
Solly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Ludovic Grosjean from Melbourne City  
Rotaract came along to view the artwork  
created by the rubbish reclaimed from the  
river last weekend in the clean up day.   
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Winners: 
Best Oil Painting     Second Place 

Lights over Southbank by Salvador Medina  Autumn Splendour by Do Noble 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Encouragement Award     Best Local Content 
Bag of Fruit by Glenn Hoyle    Kensington Station by Herman Schweiger 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Best Watercolour 
Lakeside Tree by Jue Wu   

   

 

 

Second Place Watercolour 

Autumn in Healesville by It  Hao Pheh 
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Best Other MediumðInk on paper   Second Place Best Other Mediumð Pastel on paper 
Ye Old Goat by Renee Mitchell    Bisque Buddies by Barbara Heidi Burns 

  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Best Photograph     ̀ Second Place Photograph 
Shadows on the Desert by Yvonne Schnelle  Thought by Dean Wlles 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Best Local Artist 
Jesse Birch pictured with Anne McMahon   Best Secondary Student work 

 Felix Mount Alexander College Photograph 
 
           
 
 
  Best Primary School entry 
Flemington Community Centre installation. 
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THANK YOU TO ALL OUR SPONSORS 

 
Thank you to the Art Show Team: 
Anne McMahon 
Anne, John & David Heyes 
Allan & Marg Bruno 
Ted Frank 
Sam Nicol 
Susan Dang 
Jesse Birch 
Jenny Gallivan 
John Elston 
 
And everyone who helped receiving and hanging art works, working at the art Show on 
Saturday and Sunday, and pulling down on Monday.  Your assistance and support has 
made this another Rotary Club of Flemington Kensington ñ Affair to Remember!ò 
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